
DMAW Lawyers Christmas Closure

DMAW Lawyers offices will close for the Christmas break on 22 December 2017 and re-open on 2 January 2018.

Should you require assistance or need to contact us during this period all our principals will be available by email or mobile 
phone.  If you require contact details for any principals please refer to our website at www.dmawlawyers.com.au where email 

addresses and mobile phone numbers are listed.

DMAW Lawyers wish you, your colleagues and your families a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year.
Liability limited by a scheme approved under the Professional Standards Legislation

PND Doc: 1796580

8 December 2017

Fair Work Commission
Level 10
Terrace Tower, 80 William Street
EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011

Attention: The Associate to Vice-President Catanzariti 

By email: chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au

Dear Associate

AM2016/25 – 4 yearly review of modern awards - Horticulture Award 2010

We refer to the decision of the Full Bench of the Fair Work Commission dated 16 November 
2017 in 4 yearly review of modern awards – Horticulture Award [2017] FWCFB 6037 and the 
invitation extended to the parties to provide submissions in relation to the draft variation 
determination set out at paragraphs [172] and [173] of the decision.

On 7 December 2017, the National Union of Workers (NUW) and the Australian Workers’ 
Union (AWU) filed submissions opposing the draft determination.

The Mitolo Parties request leave for any interested party to file submissions in reply to the 
submissions filed on behalf of the NUW and AWU by close of business on Monday, 18 
December 2017.

If you would like to discuss this matter, please contact us.

Yours faithfully
DMAW Lawyers Pty Ltd

Paul Dugan 
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